
 

To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE: COVID-19 

August 24, 2020 
General Update: 
Covid-19 Testing:   
The one employee staff member who tested positive for COVID-19 remains without symptoms and continues 
to isolate at home.  Dunwoody continues to monitor progress. 
 
Care Center Update: 
Pursuant to the Skilled Nursing (SK) and Personal Care (PC) Reopening Plans:  Scheduled and supervised  
in-person visits to SK and PC residents will begin on Monday, August 24, 2020.  Visits will be limited to 30 
minutes each so that we can ensure that everyone has opportunities to visit their loved ones.  The number of 
visitors per resident visit is limited to 2.  Visitors must be screened upon entrance, and universal masking is 
required at all times during the visit. Masks must be properly worn, covering both nose and mouth. Indoor 
visitations will be conducted with a Plexiglas barrier in place.  Outdoor visitations, weather permitting, will 
include spacing with a 10’ table. We continue to highly discourage visitation by small children.  Please contact 
Bernadette Bonner or Rose Ondo at 610-723-4630 or 610-723-4787 to schedule a visit. 
 
Residential Updates: 
Health & Wellness:  If you are interested in attending any of the grief-support zoom sessions – “The Healing 
Pathway:  Navigating Through Grief,” please contact Erin Price at 610-707-4898.  The series of meetings as 
advertised will be held each Tuesday throughout September: 9/01, 9/08, 9/15, 9/22, and 9/29, at 2:00 p.m.  
 
Fitness Center and Pool: Call the Fitness Center at 610-359-4514 to schedule appointments. 

• Pool hours are: 8:00 – 4:00 M-F (lunch break 12:00 – 1:00) last appointment at 3:00 p.m. 
                           9:00 – 1:00 Saturday (no lunch break) last appointment at 12:00 noon 

• Fitness Center hours are 8:00 – 4:00 (lunch break 12:00 – 1:00) last appointment at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Instacart:   
As of today, August 24th, Debbie Sabin is back from vacation and will assist residents with Instacart orders.  
Debbie can be reached at 610-723-4626 or by e-mailing: dsabin@dunwoody.org between the hours of 9:00 
a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Monday, Wednesday, or Thursday.  
 
Travelers:   
According to the PA Department of Health, Arizona has now been removed from Pennsylvania’s restricted list. 
16 states remain on the restricted list:  Alabama, Arkansas, California, Florida, Georgia, Idaho, Kansas, 
Louisiana, Mississippi, Missouri, Nevada, North Dakota, Oklahoma, South Carolina, Tennessee, and Texas.  
Please avoid travel to these states and any areas or local gatherings that are identified as high-risk. 
 
Please continue to wear properly fitted masks and maintain social distancing in all activities! 
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